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As many of you know banquet season has come to a slow crawl with the fiscal year  
ending August 31st.  Many changes continue to affect our way of operation on the Pa  
staff’s day to day operations. Please find below some of the highlights since the last state  
board meeting.

1. I am happy to report that Pennsylvania continues to meet budget as a whole. 

2. Pennsylvania is no longer part of the North East Region. We are now in the Mid  
Atlantic.

3. We now answer to a new DFO Bobby Marshall.  The Retirement of a DFO has  
increased responsibilities for other DFO’s due to the position not being filled by a  
new hire

4. A new Joint effort with the PGC has developed a WITO position in Pa. The new  
Hire is Jeffrey Souders. His first date of employment is June 14 th.  He will  be 
reporting to me. I brought is resume along for review. 

5. The Rd’s have been very busy with Project TOM and budgeting. It’s a whole new  
way of doing business for us.

6. Outreach Contribution Fund- Jim and myself have talked briefly about its balance  
and how it  is  to  be  used.  Guidelines  have  been  given  to  use  but  need  to  be  
reviewed by all and determine how to be used and what to fund

7. The  States  Presidents  meeting  has  been  set  with  plans  underway  for  the  last  
weekend of  July.  Carl  will  give  details  to  the  board and more info will  soon  
follow to all chapters. 


